From: Heck, Patrick

To: Verbick, Jim; Berkovitz, Alexander; Donahue. Kelly; Nale, Daniel
Cc: Verveer, Michael

Subject: Re: dba Name Change for Nov ALRC

Date: Friday, November 15, 2019 8:50:47 AM

Jim - Thanks for the good information.

If all existing conditions on the liquor license and entertainment license will stay in
place as verbally agreed to by the applicant, | support the dba hame change, change
in officers, and the change of agent application for Luchador at 558 State Street. The
applicant did hold an informational meeting on the earlier application for a new
license that | attended.

Since the applicant is assuming an existing license and conditions,

| hesitantly support keeping the hours that Roast had, i.e., staying open until bar time
since the conditions of the license are not necessarily under review for these change
items. | told the applicant that at license renewal time | would consider recommending
a reduction in those hours if MPD, the neighbors, or | felt that any burden was being
placed on MPD or the nearby area by the restaurant staying open until bar time.

The applicant expressed a desire to have food delivery service functioning (GrubHub,
etc.) until bar time, hence the delivery drivers could be allowed into the establishment
after the 1:30am no entry deadline. | don't see a problem with that request, although |
leave it to the discretion of ALRC and MPD as to whether or not there are unforeseen
consequences to permitting those services to be offered that late.

Patrick

Alder Patrick Heck
608-286-2260
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